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Great news! Tomorrow, the Hon Prue Car MP, Deputy Premier and Minister 
for Education and Early Learning, is expected to announce the start of our 
program to transition eligible staff from temporary to permanent employment.

Around 16,000 staff are likely to be eligible as we begin the important work 
to transition more staff to permanent roles.The change will take place in 
phases – largely based on School Performance directorates. When it is your 
school’s turn, you will receive a list of eligible staff at your school to verify. 
There will also be an opportunity for you to raise any issues (for example, if 
there is anyone missing from the list). Eligible staff do not need to apply for 
the offer of permanent employment from temporary engagement. Once you 
have validated the information, they will be sent advice about their offer of 
permanent employment.

Principals of the first group of schools will be contacted soon after the 
announcement. The remaining groups will be contacted as outlined in the 
implementation schedule to be shared through Staff Noticeboard in coming 
days.

School-based employees, including teachers and all support staff, are 
eligible if they meet all of the following criteria:

have worked in the same school on a temporary basis for 3 years or



more at the same classification by the end of 2022
are engaged in a 12-month contract with that school for 2023
meet the standard requirements for permanent employment.

There is a dedicated team in place to support the implementation of this
exciting initiative. If you have any questions, please contact the Temporary
Workforce Transition team through the online inquiry form or by emailing
supportingtempworkforce@det.nsw.edu.au.

Regards

Murat Dizdar
A/Secretary
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We recognise the Ongoing Custodians of the lands and waterways where
we work and live. We pay respect to Elders past and present as ongoing
teachers of knowledge, songlines and stories. We strive to ensure every
Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander learner in NSW achieves their
potential through education.
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